SOUTHERN RIGHT WHALE IN PORT PHILLIP BAY





BACKGROUND





Southern Right Whales migrate each year between summer feeding grounds in sub-Antarctic waters and warmer waters around the southern continents and New Zealand. In Australia they occur between May and November around the southern coast between about Perth and Sydney, including Tasmania.





Population numbers are now slowly increasing following near extermination by the whaling industry between the early 1800s and the 1950s. Numbers visiting Australian waters are estimated to be about 600 to 800, but only a portion of these are present in a given year.





During winter, Southern Right Whales tend to congregate in shallow, sheltered bays where mating, birthing and nursing of the single young occur. In Australia. these sites are mostly along the south coast of WA and at the head of the Great Australian Bight, SA. In Victoria, the coast for about 8 km east of Warrnambool is the main congregation area and between four and eight adults are present each year.





There are currently three females each with a calf at Warrnambool.





Southern Right Whales feed by using the large plates of baleen hanging inside their mouths to sieve small planktonic animals from the waters surface. Because inshore waters do not support large concentrations of plankton, the whales rarely if ever eat during the time spent in coastal waters. Thus, females must fast during the four to five month period when they are suckling their newborn young in inshore waters.





THE PORT PHILLIP WHALE





It is unusual for Southern Right Whales to enter Port Phillip Bay. The NRE wildlife database contains records of four previous Southern Right Whales in the bay since 1977. All were of single animals and all were moving along the eastern shore, as is the current animal. 





It is very difficult to determine the sex of a whale without being able to closely examine its belly. Therefore, the sex of the current animal has not been determined. However, given the highly traditional use of calving sites, it is most unlikely that this whale is a pregnant female looking for a site to calve.





It may have unintentionally entered the bay and will hopefully find its way out over the next few days. Fisheries and Wildlife Officers will keep a close check on the whale to ensure that it is not harassed by onlookers and is able to find its own way out of the bay.





There are both Federal and State laws regulating the approach by boats and aircraft to whales. Victorian regulations stipulate that boats and jet skis must not approach a whale or dolphin closer than 100 m, drop anchor within 300 m or move between a mother and her calf. Aircraft must not fly within 300 m of a whale or dolphin and swimmers may not approach closer than 30 m.


